AGENDA FOR PEDALS MONTHLY MEETING FOLLOWED BY CHRISTMAS SOCIAL EVENING 7.30pm on Monday 18 December 2017, at The Vat and Fiddle PH 12-14 Queensbridge Road, Nottingham NG2 1NB

(Hugh McClintock to chair; Paul Abel to take the minutes)

- 1. Welcome, and apologies for absence, and including brief introductions
- 2. Minutes of the previous Pedals Meeting (20 November 2017) and including checking for accuracy, and matters arising / updates including review of progress with actions agreed
 - Cycling and the Broad Marsh redevelopment proposals including relationship to proposals for the new Nottingham College Skills Hub on Canal Street
 - Cars parked on Queens Bridge Rd Cycle Path: puts people off Cycling: exchange of messages between John Bann and Julian Bentley
 - contraflow cycle signing on Friar Lane West and Postern Street
 - Proposed Trent Basin-Lady Bay foot-cycle bridge: reply of 8 Dec from Cllr. Sally Longford re possible funding bid
- 3. Report on recent meetings / events by people who have attended on behalf of Pedals including
 - 4 Dec meeting with regard to the proposed Trent Basin-Lady Bay foot-cycle bridge
 - Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group: Notes from 28th September 2017, (circulated by Gary S-W on 27 Nov
 - 30 Nov: Greater Nottm Cycling Development Group
- 4. Finance, Membership, Promotion and Publicity (lain Lane & David Easley to report)
- Including updates on membership renewals and new memberships.
- 5. Forthcoming events / meetings

Pedals meetings including invitations to visiting speakers, review of the agenda layout, chairing and taking minutes at future meetings and the need to contact The Vat and Fiddle for preparing (e.g. heating when necessary) the room.

Future Pedals meetings,

including Chairing and Minute-taking arrangements, and possible speakers to invite

Mon 15 Jan: General business meeting including (postponed) discussion with Cllr. Sally Longford

Mon 19 Feb: Speaker from Roasting House Café (coffee deliveries by bike) followed by General business meeting

Mon 19 March: Pedals AGM

Mon 16 April: Mark Roxburgh, Highways England, with particular reference to the results of the recent Clifton Boulevard west side cycle path consultation and other local trunk road cycling issues

Other meetings / events:

•

- 10 Jan (10-12): Meeting arranged by Highways England to discuss the results of the recent Clifton Boulevard west side cycle path consultation.
 - 15 Jan (2pm): Local Trunk roads cycling issues liaison meeting with Highways England, Loxley House
 - Thurs 18 Jan 10:30: Bennerley Viaduct Project partnership meeting, Awsworth Village Hall (NG16 2QQ)
- Sat 14 April: EMCF (East Midlands Cyclists' Forum) meeting in Leicester, hosted by the Leicester Cycling Campaign

6. Cycle facility and traffic management matters including

- Maintenance/Drainage of the Riverside Path Lady Bay exchange of messages with County Cllr. Liz Plant (24 Nov)
- Rushcliffe Local Plan Part 2 consultation on Preferred Housing Sites' Pedals (Nottingham Cycling Campaign) response of 26 Nov
- West Bridgford Commissioners Final Report, November 2017: Comments from Pedals
 (
 Item in Nottm Post (27 Nov) "Local residents on Woodside Road complain about cycle lane trial"
- Nottingham Enterprize Zone, Beeston Cycle Routes Consultation: : message of 29 Nov from Mike Elliott, Notts CC
- Interim Northern Cycle Corridor Proposals
- request from Pedals members for suggestions to Notts Police on location for possible further local trials with a 'Close Pass' campaign
- Questionnaire about the Nottm Station cycle hub: message of 8 Dec from Russell Cutts
- Trackless Trams: message of 9 Dec from Chris Dixon
- Notts County Council plan new year launch for consultation on Rights of Way Plans
- need for improved cycle signing in the Victoria Embankment area in the vicinity of the west end of the Suspension Bridge
- update on a few other Meadows area cycling issues
- Winter maintenance of cycle paths
- Woodside Road parking and cycle lane issues

7. Miscellaneous items

- One-sided" [cycling] accidents (Dutch experience) message of 7 Dec from Roland Backhouse
- getting some advice and support for Pedals on how to be more inclusive: message of 12 Dec from Andrew Martin
- reviewing the list of recipients of Contact Pedals emails

8. Any other business